RBHS PTO Meeting

Held on Monday, April 3, 2017

The meeting was called to order at 7:01 p.m. by our president, Mary Ellen Meindl.

OPENING CEREMONIES: We started with the Pledge of Allegiance.

PRINCIPAL'S REPORT:

Kristin reported that the Board of Education meeting is next week. Tomorrow the Freshmen are taking the PSAT 9. Wednesday, the Juniors are taking the SAT. Students are required to take this to receive their diplomas. Wednesday, all AP students have to meet to pre-register for AP exams. On Wednesday, April 19 there is school wide testing. Seniors are off this day. Students will be released after testing at noon. There is no school on Friday, April 21. Prom is on Friday, April 21.

SECRETARY'S REPORT:

The minutes from the March meeting were presented. An error was noticed on the March meeting minutes. The minutes stated that Melinda Brom made a motion to end the meeting. The minutes should have stated that Mary Ellen Meindl made a motion to adjourn the meeting. A motion by Melinda was made to approve the minutes with the correction. Second by Mary Ellen Meindl. Motion passes, minutes approved.

TREASURER'S REPORT:

Jane reported that we ended the month with \$13,423.44. Jane mentioned we have received several donations for "Day of Service". Heather Elwart made a motion to approve the report of financial activity for the period July 1, 2016 - March 31, 2017. Second by Sandy Briolat. Motion passes and is approved.

BUSINESS ITEMS:

a.The Executive Board Slate of Officers for RBHS PTO 2017/2018 was presented.

President - Mary Ellen Meindl

VP of Communication - Matia Marcucci

VP of Membership - Sandy Briolat

VP of Philanthropy - Sondra Krumm - Carlson

VP of Special Events - Veronica Diaz

Treasurer - Paula Fritsch

Secretary - Heather Elwart

Parliamentarian - Michelle Marconi

Jane made a motion to approve the slate as presented by the nominating committee. Second by Mary Liss. Motion passes and the slate is approved. The new board takes effect June. The current treasurer stays until June 30, 2017.

b.Staff Grant request/discussion

A discussion was had regarding how much money the PTO can give for the choreographer for the musical, Annie. And how much money the PTO will give for prom tickets. A motion was made by Matia Marcucci to give \$750.00 for the choreographer and \$720.00 for prom tickets. Second by Melinda Brom. Motions pass and are approved.

c.Student Summer Scholarships

We have 3 applications so far. The applications are due April 17.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Day of Service is on April 29. Donations have been great. Student sign up was before spring break. We are now gathering parent and staff volunteers.

UPCOMING EVENTS:

- *Day of Service is April 29.
- *Next PTO meeting is May 1.
- *Staff Appreciation Day is May 2.
- *Senior Awards Night is May 3.

A motion was made by Sondra Krumm-Carlson to adjourn the meeting, second by Mary Ellen Meindl. Motion passed, meeting adjourned at 7:53 p.m.

Submitted by,

Heather Elwart - Secretary